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NEWSLETTER

December	2017

PLEASE	NOTE	OUR	TELEPHONE	NUMBER	HAS	CHANGED	TO	+27	23	342	4003

MESSAGE	FROM	THE	CEO

We	are	heading	towards	the	end	of	2017	and	we	all	are	looking	forward	to
a	well-deserved	break.

I	would	 like	 to	 thank	 the	 people	 that	make	 our	 service	 delivery	 possible.
This	 includes	 our	 sponsors,	 beneficiaries,	 management,	 staff,	 goodwill
ambassadors,	 business	 sector,	 volunteers	 and	 our	 network	 partners
globally.	Without	 each	 of	 you	 we	would	 not	 get	 to	 do	 what	 we	 genuinely
love	to	do,	being	a	network	of	knowledge	and	expertise	 in	the	 interest	of
Deaf	persons	and	their	families	in	Africa.

I	also	want	to	thank	Rev	Attie	Smit	our	founder	and	outgoing	chairperson	of
DeafNET’s	 Board	 of	 Trustees	 for	 his	 dedication	 and	 vision	 to	 lead	 this
organisation	with	 passion,	 faith	 and	 outstanding	 leadership.	 Thank	 you	 for
serving	the	Deaf	community	in	Africa.	Congratulations	to	our	newly	elected
chairperson,	 Dr	 Patrick	 Smith	 who	 has	 been	 board	 member	 since	 the
establishment	of	DeafNET	as	autonomous	organisation.	 I	have	 trust	 in	your
competencies	 as	 leader,	 your	 knowledge	 and	 your	 commitment	 to	 the
need	of	our	Deaf	persons.	Under	such	strong	leadership	DeafNET	can	only
do	well	and	achieve	the	objectives	of	our	strong	network	organisation.

Education	 and	 Training	 lie	 at	 the	 heart	 of	 DeafNET	 and	 the	 past	 year	 we	managed	 to	 successfully	 transfer
knowledge	to	our	beneficiaries	through	our	unique	programmes	and	strong	network.	DeafNET	will	continue	to
advocate	 for	more	 representation	 of	 the	Deaf	 to	 increase	 the	 voice	 of	 Deaf	 persons	 at	 different	 levels	 of
society.	Despite	challenges	we	have	faced	this	year,	DeafNET	has	made	good	progress	in	many	areas	and	can
now	look	forward	to	the	future	with	real	optimism.	I	believe	that	we	harvest	in	proportion	to	our	planting	and
my	wish	is	that	you	will	all	reap	the	fruits	of	your	generous	giving	to	empower	Deaf	persons	in	Africa	through
knowledge	and	skills.	May	joy,	peace	and	love	fill	your	hearts	and	may	you	all	experience	a	Blessed	Christmas
and	Happy	Holidays	Enjoy	the	festive	break	and	my	very	best	wishes	for	a	successful	2018.

Suzette	Willemse
CEO:	DeafNET
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THE	YEAR	IN	REVIEW

DeafNET	supports	Deaf	Business
06	September	2017

Baronese	Michaels	 is	a	Deaf	business	women	and	entrepreneur	from	Worcester	that	designs,	manufactures,
and	 sells	 customised	wall	 clocks.	DeafNET	 supports	 this	 initiative	and	 showcased	her	business	at	 our	2017
AGM;	 we	 also	 facilitated	 an	 opportunity	 to	 provide	 exposure	 to	 her	 business	 through	 the	 Cape	Winelands
District	Municipality	 to	 exhibit	 at	 the	 recent	 SMME	Opportunity	 Roadshow	held	 on	 6	 September	 2017	 at	 the
Cape	Town	International	Convention	Centre.
Click	for	more	info.
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DeafNET	AGM
19	August	2017

DeafNET’s	 5th	 annual	 general	 meeting	 took	 place	 on	 19	 August	 2017
with	 the	 theme:	 “Deafness	 is	 our	 business”.	 The	 welcoming	 address
was	done	by	Councillor	Joyce	Mei	from	Breede	Valley	Municipality.

The	 keynote	 speaker	 was	 Mr	 Keenan	 Bergins,	 General	 Manager	 from
Golden	Valley	Casino.	This	was	also	an	opportunity	 for	 the	 founder	and
previous	 chairperson	 Rev	 AL	 Smit	 to	 introduce	 the	 newly	 elected
Chairperson	of	DeafNET’s	Board	of	Trustees,	Dr	Patrick	Smith.
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Ghana	 Deaf	 Football	 Team	 vs	 Everton	 Deaf	 Football
Team
3	December	2017
Mr	Jonathan	Amuah,	one	of	one	of	DeafNET's	Africa	Committee	members
and	 president	 and	 President	 of	 the	 Ghana	 Deaf	 Sports	 Federation
reports	 that	 the	 football	 team,	 Black	 Wonders	 from	 Ghana	 has	 the
honour	 to	 travel	 to	 Liverpool	 to	 play	 against	 the	 Everton	Deaf	 Football
Club	 on	 Sunday,	 3	 December	 2017	 on	 International	 Day	 of	 Disabled
persons.	This	is	a	great	opportunity	for	Ghana	to	showcase	their	skills.
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Donate	to	facilitate	teaching	and	learning	to	deaf	students
Tanzania

Deaf	pupils	in	Tanzania	are	facing	difficulties	in	their	 learning	in	the	subject	of	Information	and	Communication
(ICT)	 Technology	 (ICT)	 hence	 the	 Tanzania	 Empowerment	 for	 Persons	 with	 Disability	 and	 Gender	 Health
Organisation	 (TEPDGHO)	has	 launched	a	 fundraising	campaign	 to	 see	 funding	 for	 this	 innovative	programme
for	Deaf	learners	in	Pomerini	Deaf	Unit.	Please	support	this	cause	if	you	can.	Click	for	more	info.
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Deaf	leader	attended	workshop
Egypt:	27	to	28	November	2017

Mr	Mohamed	Bensari,	DeafNET’s	representative	and	leader	in	Algeria,	attended	a	Workshop	for	the	finalization
of	the	rights	of	persons	with	disabilities	project	from	27	to	28	November	2017	in	Cairo,	Egypt.
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Sign	Language	Poster	for	Tourism
19	August	2017

DeafNET	developed	a	SA	Sign	Language	Poster	 for	Tourism	 for	 the	Cape	Winelands	District	Municipality.	 The
Worcester	Tourism	Association	was	instrumental	in	the	development	of	the	poster.

The	 poster	 was	 launched	 by	 Mr	 Thys	 Blom	 (Disability	 Ambassador	 for	 Cape	 Winelands)	 during	 DeafNET’s
annual	Ambassadors	banquet	on	19	August	2017.

Mr	Thys	Blom	(left)	and	DeafNET’s	debutants,	Mrs	Yolanda	Daniels	&	Mrs	Christine	Timm	next	to
the	Sign	Language	Tourism	Poster
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Level	5	Sign	Language	Training
4	-	8	December	2017
DeafNET	 in	partnership	with	 the	SL	Dept	 from	 the	University	 of	 the
Free	 State,	 will	 present	 an	 accredited	 Level	 5	 Sign	 Language
Training	 to	staff	of	Cape	Winelands	District	Municipality	 from	4	 to	8
December	2017.
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Our	Scholarship	Programme	–	a	success	story
2017
DeafNET’s	 Scholarship	 student	 from	Zimbabwe,	 Loveness	Majoni	 successfully
completed	her	Beautician	studies	at	the	NID	College	in	Worcester,	South	Africa
in	March	2017.

Since	10	April	2017	she	did	an	internship	at	Haven	Relaxation	and	Beauty	Spa.
Loveness	 has	 been	 employed	 by	 the	 SPA	 and	 is	 currently	 working	 at	 the
Victoria	Falls	branch.	We	wish	Loveness	all	the	best	in	her	career.
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Skills	Training	for	Deaf	Students
Cameroon

Deaf	 students	 from	 Cobicersom	 College	 for	 the	 Deaf	 in	 Cameroon	 are	 making	 garlands	 and	 flowers.	 The
general	manager	of	the	Deaf	college	and	school	is	Mr	Innocent	Djonthe,	the	deputy	chairperson	of	DeafNET’s
Africa	Committee.	DeafNET	applauds	the	good	work	that	our	Deaf	leader	and	educators	are	doing	to	educate
our	Deaf	learners	in	Cameroon.
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Night	with	the	Stars
19	August	2017

DeafNET	Ambassadors	Charity	Benefit	Banquet	2017	was	held	at	Goudini	SPA	on	19	August	to	raise	funds	for
Deaf	 education	 in	 Africa.	 This	 event	 was	 well	 attended	 and	 DeafNET	 would	 like	 to	 thank	 all	 sponsors,	 our
ambassadors	and	network	partners	who	made	this	event	successful.	The	MC’s	 for	 the	evening	were	 former
Miss	 Deaf	 South	 Africa	 and	 DTV	 Executive	 Producer,	 Ms	 Candice	 Morgan	 and	 Dr	 Philemon	 Akach,	 world-
renowned	Sign	Language	expert	from	Kenya
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Deaf	Awareness	Month
September	2017

During	 Deaf	 Awareness	 month	 the	 DeafNET	 team	 went	 to	 the	 community	 to	 make	 people	 aware	 about
deafness	 and	 to	 teach	 them	 Basic	 South	 African	 Sign	 Language.	 They	 have	 interacted	 with	 businesses,
organisations,	schools,	youth	and	also	had	fun	teaching	sign	language	on	the	streets.
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Zwakala	Awards	
27	October	2017

Zwakala	 (a	 Zulu	 term	 for	 “be	 heard”)	 was	 born	 out	 of	 a	 need	 to
recognise	 creative	 talent	within	 the	Deaf	 community,	 and	 it	 follows
Deaf	TV’s	infamous	creed	of	by	the	Deaf,	for	the	Deaf.	Zwakala	has
gone	 from	 reaching	all	 the	 schools	 for	 the	deaf	 in	 South	Africa,	 to
crossing	 borders	 and	 now	 also	 involving	 learners	 from	 the	 SADC
region.	DeafNET	 is	 a	 proud	partner	 to	 the	Zwakala	Awards	 and	 on
27	October	announced	the	continuance	of	their	scholarship	support
programme	to	one	individual	to	study	at	the	NID	College	in	2018.
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The	International	Day	of	People	with	Disability
03	December	2017

The	 International	 Day	 of	 People	 with	 Disability	 (IDPD)	 is	 observed	 on	 03	 December	 annually	 and	 it	 is	 an
international	 observance	 promoted	 by	 the	 United	 Nations	 since	 1992.	 The	 day	 aims	 to	 promote	 an
understanding	of	disability	 issues	and	mobilize	support	for	the	dignity,	rights	and	well-being	of	persons	with
disabilities.	 It	 also	 seeks	 to	 increase	 awareness	 of	 gains	 to	 be	 derived	 from	 the	 inclusion	 of	 persons	with
disabilities	in	every	aspect	of	life.

This	year’s	theme	is	“Transformation	towards	sustainable	and	resilient	societies	for	all”
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94.7	MTB	Fundraiser
12	November	2017

Four	Gauteng	riders	took	part	in	the	annual	94.7	Mountain	Bike	race	on	12	November	as	fundraising	initiative.
Funds	raised	are	allocated	towards	a	scholarship	for	a	Deaf	Child.	DeafNET	would	like	to	express	our	sincere
gratitude	to	the	riders	who	helped	us	to	raise	funds	for	such	a	good	cause.
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DeafNET	2017	Charity	Golf	Day
10	November	2017

DeafNET	hosted	its	3rd	Annual	Golf	Day	at	Boschenmeer	Golf	Estate	in	Paarl,	South	Africa	on	10	November	in
benefit	 of	 Deaf	 education	 in	 Africa.	 We	 would	 like	 to	 express	 our	 appreciation	 for	 the	 participation	 and
sponsorship	 of	 individuals	 and	 companies	 that	 contributed	 to	 make	 our	 golf	 day	 a	 huge	 success.	 Special
thanks	to	our	main	sponsor	ambassador	Isak	Andrews	from	ISJX	Constructions.
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2018	Cape	Town	Cycle	Tour
11	March	2018

Cycle	 for	 DeafNET	 in	 2018!	 Entries	 are	 open	 for	 the	 2018	 Cape	 Town	 Cycle	 Tour	 (CTCT)	 and	 DeafNET	 is
registered	as	one	of	the	official	charities.	We	have	a	number	of	entries	available	for	cyclists	that	wish	to	ride	in
support	of	Deaf	education.	Contact	us	to	reserve	your	entry.
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Our	Staff	Matters

Congratulations	 to	 Pulane	 Mathetsa	 who	 is	 getting	 married	 on	 2	 December	 2017.
DeafNET	 surprised	 Pulane	 with	 a	 hen	 party	 on	 Friday,	 24	 Nov	 2017.	 We	 wish	 her
many	 years	 of	 a	 blessed	 marriage.	 DeafNET	 is	 a	 proud	 partner	 to	 the	 Zwakala
Awards	and	on	27	October	announced	the	continuance	of	their	scholarship	support
programme	to	one	individual	to	study	at	the	NID	College	in	2018.

The	 celebrations	 do	 not	 stop!	 Our	 Sign	 Language	 &
Communication	Officer,	Eddie	Tsubella	and	his	wife	had
a	new	baby	girl	born	on	29	November	2017	at	00:42.
Congratulations	 to	 the	 Tsubella	 family	 with	 the	 new
addition,	Leratile.
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DeafNET	wishes	you	a	happy	holiday	season;	our	sincere	thanks	for	all	the	support
and	loyalty	through-out	2017	and	we	look	forward	to	connect	with	your	again	in	2018.

HAPPY	HOLIDAYS

SMS	DeafNET	to	48821	and	Donate	R10.00

Contact	Us

Nazhene	Engelbrecht
PA	to	the	CEO	of	DeafNET

Tel:		+27	23	342	4003
Fax:	+27	23	347	1052
Cell:	+27	76	709	9300

pa.ceo@deafnet.org
www.deafnet.org

Fundraising	&	Communication	Office

Khuluma	Ne	Sizwe
PO	Box	2542,	Faerie	Glen,	0043

+27	(0)	12	991	0719
+27	(0)	86	600	1458

info@KhulumaNeSizwe.co.za
www.KhulumaNeSizwe.co.za
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